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Product / Process Change Notification (PCN) 

☒ Major change 
☐ Minor change 

PCN #:  PCN_UtMID_20240101  

Affected Series: Transformers and custom magnetics using 
AM-113 plastic material 

 

PCN Date: November 24, 2023 

Effective Date:  January 01, 2024 

 

Effected Date Code: Week 01 of Year 2024 

Revision:                     No revision change 

Change Category: 
☐ Equipment / Location 
☐ General Data 
☒ Material 
☐ Process 
☐ Product Design 
☐ Shipping / Packaging 
☐ Supplier 
☐ Software 

Contact: Design Engineering PCN Specialist 

Phone:  +1 (605) 886 1427 

Fax: +1 (605) 886 4486 

E-Mail: pcn.midcom@we-online.com 

Data Sheet Change:  
☐ Yes ☒ No 

Attachment:  

☒ Yes ☐ No 

Description and purpose of change: 
Due to external influences and to ensure continuous product availability, Wurth Electronics Midcom will change all 
transformers and custom magnetics currently using AM-113 bobbin plastic material.  
Part numbers in the notification use a plastic that contains a Substance of Very High Concern (SVHC) Dechlorane 
Plus.  The plastic supplier has changed the formula of AM-113 to be SVHC free.  
 
There will be no change in form, fit, quality or reliability of the product.  
Detail of Change: 
The plastic supplier has changed the formula of AM-113 to be SVHC free.  
 
SVHC lists will be updated accordingly: 
Learn more about the WE certificates (we-online.com) 

 
UL certification and EIS are not affected by this change.  Reports attached. 
SIQ and VDE report attached. 

https://www.we-online.com/en/company/quality/overview-certificates
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Reliability / Qualification Summary: 
Process / Product approval is according to internal requirements released by the Total Quality Department and the 
Product Management Department. 

 


